
 SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

 Alcott Elementary School 

SSC Meeting

March 22, 2012
minutes
	Staff Members Present:
	Quorum Met?

(
	Parents/ Community Members Present

	(
	Michelle Riley, Principal
	
	(
	Regina Barriga, Parent

	(
	Lisa Altamirano, Teacher
	
	(
	Jodi Flynn, Parent

	(
	Laurie Carano, Teacher
	
	(
	Lisa Delgado, Parent

	(
	Daria Murphy, Teacher
	
	(
	Roberta Kuntz, Parent

	(
	Julia James, Other Staff
	
	(
	Carla Warner, Parent


	Item
	Description/Actions

	Call to Order
	· The meeting was called to order at 4:04 PM.

	SSC Business

· Approval of Minutes
· Class Size Increase
· Program Improvement Restructuring

· Proficiency Breakfast
	· Lisa Morgan moved and Daria Murphy seconded to approve the minutes as presented.

· The SSC discussed the request from SDUSD to provide feedback regarding proposed class size.  A motion to report to SDUSD that Alcott Elementary’s SSC opposes the proposed waiver application was made by Jodi Flynn and seconded by Regina Barriga. Alcott is currently in Program Improvement, Year 4, and increased class size will hinder Alcott’s efforts to get out of Program Improvement. By increasing class size, it is a violation of the SDEA contract. The motion carried unanimously.
· The team of 7 met on March 21, 2012. Alcott is working on finding our strengths, and challenges. We will meet again to work on changes to Alcott’s student instruction. One idea is have biliterate classes and another idea is to do something similar to daily folders (practicing items year round). Alcott needs to brag about how many Alcott students continue to succeed after Alcott. Alcott will be adding instructional minutes to the school day. A survey will be sent home to parents and also to staff members to determine the preferred time to add the additional minutes.
· The Proficiency breakfast is March 23, 2012. Alcott will celebrate the almost 80 third, fourth, and fifth graders who scored Proficient or Advanced on the 2011 STAR tests. Thank you to parents and staff members who have decorated, purchased food, and helped with the day.  

	SPSA 
· Benchmarks
	· Michelle Riley will be meeting with the classroom teachers to monitor student progress including benchmark performance.  The Office Data Wall will be updated with current pie charts showing Alcott student performance on Benchmark 2.

	Budget
· 2011-2012 Budget 

· 2012-2013 Budget

	· Each month the Budget Transaction Report is posted on the Alcott website under the Parents tab, then School Site Council. Any questions may be directed to the office. Currently Title I Visiting Teacher money is being used for extra support on Mondays & Fridays; and additional 2 mornings per week by another teacher, and for Kindergarten students 3 afternoons per week.
· After the budget was presented at the February SSC meeting it was discovered that the Library Assistant position was inadvertently omitted from the budget. In order to have the Library Assistant for 2.5 hours per week, it was necessary to reduce the Elementary School Assistant by 1 hour per day, and the School Clerk by an additional hour per day.  The membership of the SSC unanimously decided that the Library Assistant’s job be eliminated and that the time be restored to the clerical staff.

	DAC and ELAC

· DAC report
	· Carla Warner dropped off information from the March 21, 2012 DAC meeting.  The highlight of the meeting was the proposal from Area 1 for additional testing programs, Acuity and LAS.

	Public Comment

         
	Adjourned at 4:48 pm


Next Scheduled Alcott Elementary SSC Meeting: April 19, 2012
4:00 PM in Room 19
